Town of County Line

Minutes of May 20, 2010 Regular Meeting

Roll called; With Mayor J.L. Calvert, Councils Michael Calvert, Dennis Finch, and Ralph Calvert
present; with Councils Pam Sitton, Shannon Blackwell and Town Clerk W. Ivey absent.

The Mayor presented the issue of needed pothole repair on Smith Mill Rd, Deans Ferry rd. and
Cobb Brazeel Rd.. The estimates from Butler and A&C Bobcat service were discussed.

Council Finch motioned to use A&C to do this work not to exceed 1300.00.

Council Ralph Calvert seconded . Motion passed unanimously.

Council Ralph Calvert motioned to use Mr. Herman Mulvehill to cut the grass on the right of
ways in the Town for decoration week. Council Dennis Finch seconded; Motion passed
unanimously.

Council Finch spoke on the issue of some Council members being absent from both regular and
special meetings. He proposed that the Council would ask these members to be present at
Council meetings. Discussion followed, and it was decided that a letter be drafted to send to all
the Council members.

The next topic was getting started on the Park. All of the Council presented ideas on the
subject. Council Finch motioned to earmark the Capital Gains Fund ($2,680.92) for
improvements to the Town’s property. Council Ralph Calvert seconded, Motion carried
unanimously.

The issue of future hiring of a police officer was brought up. Discussion followed. One of the
details brought up was whether or not to operate a municipal court. Council Ralph Calvert
suggested “running the numbers” and discussing further at a future date; Council was in
agreement.

Council Finch motioned to adjourn motion passed unanimously.

Council Michael Calvert Reporting
Transcribed by William Ivey, Town Clerk
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